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Principal’s  Message  

Lest We Forget – Remembrance Day Assembly 

In a fitting tribute, all Years 2-6 students paused for a minute’s silence 

to honour those who made the supreme sacrifice in wars. Our student 

leaders Emma, Zolly, Ryan and Maria led us through an assembly 

that reflected on the meaning of poppies, The Ode and The Last 

Post. Our choir presented ‘The Call’, a song of hope from the movie 

‘Prince Caspian’. Michael R played a very moving rendition of ‘The 

Last Post’ whilst the students stood perfectly still in humble silence.  

Thanks to Mrs Batistich for organising this assembly and thanks to 

Ms Miggins and Miss Zhan for preparing the choir so beautifully. 

Congratulations to all the students for your outstanding, respectful 

behaviour throughout this assembly. 

We will remember them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Monday 4-22 November 

Life Education – Healthy Harold 

Thursday 14 November 

Parent Information and Kindergarten 

Orientation Visit 9:30-11:00am 

P&C Meeting – 7:30pm Staff Room 

Wednesday 20 November 

Year 6 Mini Fete 

Sunday 24 November 

Lindfield Laps 8am-12:30pm 

Tuesday 26 November 

Thank You Morning Tea for 

Parent/Carer Volunteers 11am 

Friday 29 November 

Music Spectacular 

Summer PSSA ends 

Thursday 5 December  

Year 1 Swimming Carnival 

Friday 6 December  

Year 2 Swimming Carnival 

 

Presentation Days 9:30-11am 

Monday 9 Dec - Years 5 and 6  

Tuesday 10 Dec - Years 3 and 4 

Wednesday 11 Dec - Years 1 and 2  

Thursday 12 Dec - Kindergarten  

 

Friday 13 December  

Year 6 Fun Day 

Year 5 Surf Education Excursion 

Years 3 and 4 Picnic Day 

 
 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking on 

Calendar on the home page of the school website: 

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA - Cricket 

Week 5 Friday 15 November 

Division 1 – Wellington Oval, East 

Lindfield 

Division 2 – Primula Oval, Lindfield 

 



Congratulations Mr Hayllar 

Last week, Mr Hayllar welcomed a new baby into his family – a son Rory. We wish him well as he takes 

some family leave to enjoy his new family member. He will return next month. 

Killara Schools Partnership Augmented Reality Enrichment Workshop for 

Year 3 

On 4 November, 50 Year 3 students from our 

local primary schools gathered at Killara High 

School for a workshop to learn about 

Augmented Reality (AR). Students were able 

to discover what AR is and use a range of 

educational AR apps to explore different 

areas of interest. 

Killara High School students in Years 8 and 9 

volunteered to assist primary school students 

with each app. The result was a fun, 

energised and educational morning where 

primary school students used AR to explore 

celestial objects, different animals, and 

competition in ecosystems. Students were 

also able to use the AR apps to bring their colouring pages to life in 4D and to catch hidden virtual letters 

around the room and use them to create spelling words. It was a valuable educational experience for 

both the primary school students and KHS volunteers alike.  

One notable app, Reservoir Crabs, demonstrated how differences in organisms in the wild allow some to 

be more competitive than others. It utilised physical cards with numbers 1-15 that were scanned to show 

different crabs with different features. The KHS group leader explained ‘when two crabs were scanned, 

they fought in a virtual world, and while fighting we were able to see what affects a crab’s ability to win 

competitions for food. We realised that the claw length and mass both affected the crabs’ ability to fight 

and each primary student got to try fighting different crabs’. By the end of the workshops the students 

were all confident in the ability to identify which crab would win competitions by looking at the physical 

attributes of each crab prior to viewing them compete. The children had a great morning and enjoyed 

learning all about augmented reality.  

 

Written by Larissa Vella, Julie Dellavilla, Mrs Ann Dixon (Killara High School) 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 



Deputy Principals’ Message  

Kindergarten Orientation Tomorrow 

It was lovely to see all of our 135 new Kindergarten students at our first Kindergarten Orientation 

Session last week. Thank you to all of our presenters; Catherine Dickinson, Pip Kramer, Sandra 

Richardson-Sanchez and Jess Gregg, for their informative presentations. Thank you also to our Year 5 

and 6 students who led our new Kindies on a tour of the school!  

We are looking forward to seeing Kindy 2020 again tomorrow (14 November) at their second 

Kindergarten Orientation visit. A reminder that children need to be dropped promptly at the classrooms at 

9.30am. New name tags will be provided and 

parents/carers must remember to sign in. The 

adults will then make their way straight to the Hall. 

KM Assembly 

KM entertained us all at assembly last week with their energetic song ‘Don’t Give Up’ all about having a 

growth mindset. Mozart String Ensemble, led by Adrian Mansukhani, also performed during this 

assembly and shared their skills for their very first performance.  

  

  

  

  

 



Year 6 Mini Fete - Wednesday 20 November 

Year 6 students have been very busy arranging their Mini Fete for the rest of the school. There will be a 

range of food and drinks to purchase, as well as activities and games to enjoy. Items range from 50 

cents - $3. All K-6 students may bring any amount up to the value of $10, preferably in gold and silver 

coins. Please ensure money is in a wallet or bag with your child’s name clearly labelled. Please see the 

detailed flyer later in the Lines with information for all students in preparation for the day. 

Athletics Carnival 

K-2 students had a wonderful time at the Athletics Carnival where they were involved in a number of 

different games and fun running races after lunch. Thanks to all our lovely visitors who gave their support 

to our students and joined us for a picnic lunch. Thank you also to Mr Smith, Mrs Capper and Mrs Perry 

who organised the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tell Them From Me...Students have their say! 

At the end of last term our students in Year 4, 5 and 6 took part in the ‘Tell Them 

From Me’ survey. We are very pleased with the positive results of the survey. 

What pleased us the most were their responses to the question ‘What are the 

best things about this school?’ Here are just a few of their responses below. 

Thank you students - you make us proud!  



 

We have lots of opportunities. We have a large 

swimming pool which we are very lucky to 

have. The school have dedicated teachers that 

are devoted to what they do. 

 

 

It is good because we use different learning 

devices and learn different ways of doing things. 

My teacher 

My friends 

Our pool 

Our teachers in the office 

Our mufti 

And how great our school is at band,athletics, 

swimming,dance mostly everything we do well 

in 

We’re a hard working school 

All teachers are nice and care about you. If you 

don't understand something they always explain it 

to you. There's always something new learnt. If you 

are upset about something whether it's at home or 

school they try to make you feel better. In 

classrooms there are normally really fun reward 

systems as well as roar cards that encourage me to 

try harder. 

I like how this school is participating with other 

school activities and how my school has a 

multicultural society. 

 

I enjoy maths, science, art, computers and the 

public speaking competition, I think these are fun to 

do so I savour them when I can. 

 

I guess the best thing used to be playing with 

my friends but now I have no friends so I guess 

it would be writing. 

 

The best things about this school is that I have 

friends,  classmates and teachers who care about 

me, I feel safe and I fit in, I feel safe and the school 

is so well looked after. 

The best things about school is having friends 

and actually learn and have education. I like 

the teachers at Lindfield Public school and they 

are very caring supportive people in our school 

life. 

 

I really appreciate the school I’m going to. I’m 

enjoying my school! 

 

The fact that no-one really ever gets bullied and 

how everyone is excepted for who they are. The 

learning environment is also great, and the 

students except the teachers as friends. The 

students are also open to other students and 

teachers. 

 

It makes me feel welcomed. I look forward to 

going to school as I know there is no way I will 

come to harm. It is just AMAZING. 

Sport, Maths, Science, My Teachers, My Learning, 

My Friends, Swimming, PSSA, Writing, Good 

Feedback 

This school listens to ideas put through by 

students, and works hard to achieve them. 

This school is an environment that I can be 

myself in, and teachers help us. We get so 

many different opportunities that let us find our 

passion and interests, which we can then 

pursue more. 

The teachers are kind and caring. 

 

I have a group of trustworthy friends. 

 

I feel safe and protected from harm. 

 

Learning is fun and enjoyable. 

It is great because I feel that the teachers here 

make a Monday feel like a Friday and a Friday 

will feel like a Saturday it just their kind 

presence just makes me smile 

 

Our school has many extracurricular activities 

which allows us to find what we really like doing. I 

think the teachers are really important too as they 

help us to find our character and passion. 

How everyone is friendly and kind to everyone Everything! 

 



 

 

Year 5 Leadership for 2020 – Our Top 24 

Congratulations to these Year 5 students who have been successful in moving to the next round of the 

2020 leadership process. We look forward to hearing their speeches on Monday and Tuesday next 

week.  

 

Top 12 Girls Top 12 Boys 

Isabella K 5V William D 5/6S 

Natalia B 5C Jian C 5V 

Kendra S 5/6A Jack A 5/6S 

Annika L 5K Tobey S 5/6A 

Poppy H 5/6A James K 5/6A 

Sophia D 5/6A Sebastian N 5C 

Louise M 5/6A Austin S 5/6S 

Jana F 5V Tristan N 5K 

Kaeya J 5V Lachlan Y 5/6S 

Annabelle J 5/6S Charles S 5V 

Mia M 5K Bredan S 5/6A 

Amelia B 5V Ethan W 5/6S 



Year 6 2019 Parent Celebration 

The end of the year is fast approaching and tickets to the Graduation Cocktail Party are available now. 

Please purchase tickets via the P&C website in advance to assist with catering for the evening. 

  

https://lpspandc.org.au/product/year-6-parent-celebration-2019/ 

  

We look forward to celebrating the achievements of Year 6 Class of 2019 with you all on Tuesday 17 

December. The formal Graduation Ceremony at school will begin at 6pm followed by the Year 6 Parent 

Cocktail Party from 7pm. 

  

 

 

 

 

Angela Mustaca     Alix Rivera  

K-2 Deputy Principal                      3-6 Relieving Deputy Principal 

https://lpspandc.org.au/product/year-6-parent-celebration-2019/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s on Wednesday 20 November 2019! 
 

There will be a range of food and drinks to purchase, as 
well as activities and games to enjoy. 

 
Items range from 50 cents - $3.00.  

 
All K-6 students may bring any amount up to the value of 

$10, preferably in gold or silver coins. Please ensure 
money is in a wallet or bag with your child’s name clearly 

labelled.  
 

Kindergarten classes 9:15-10am 
Year 1 and 2 classes 10-11:00am 
Year 3 and 4 classes: 11:30-12:15pm 
Year 5 classes: 12:10-12:45pm 
 

 
We congratulate our Year 6 students on the 

preparation they have done for this event.  Money raised 
will go towards the Year 6 gift to the school.  

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Planning for 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are currently planning classes and staffing for 2020. In order to do this, we need to know who is not 
returning to our school next year and who will be returning late. Thanks to those parents/carers who 
have already responded to the newsletter request and returned your slip. You do not need to send 
another form. 
 
If you are leaving Lindfield Public School and not returning in 2020 and have not yet returned a form, 
please complete the slip below. 
 
If you will be returning later than the first day of school, which is Wednesday 29 January 2020, please 
complete the ‘Late Return’ slip. If you will be returning to school later than 11 February 2020, you will 
also need to apply for Extended Leave. The Extended Leave form is available from the office and the 
school website under ‘Notes’. 
 
Thank you for your prompt attention. Forms can be submitted to the office or placed in the Administration 
Box. 
 
Megan Lockery 
Principal 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Student/s Not Returning to Lindfield Public School in 2020 

Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
The relocation is due to: 

□ moving overseas or interstate 

□ moving to NSW Department of Education School _____________________ (insert school) 

□ moving to an Independent/Catholic School __________________________ (insert school) 

Student/s Returning Late to Lindfield Public School In 2020 

Name: __________________________________   Class in 2019: __________________ 
 
Name: __________________________________   Class in 2019: __________________  
 
Name: __________________________________   Class in 2019: __________________ 
 
Expected date of return: ____________________________________________________ 
 
Reason: ________________________________________________________________ 
 
Parent/Carer Signature: __________________________________  Date: ____________ 



 

 

Absentee 

Notification 

We would appreciate 

it if you record 

student absences via 

the Skoolbag app 

which can be 

downloaded from the 

app store. Just 

search for Lindfield 

Public School.  

 

1. Simply open the app   

2. Select the eForms tab   

3. Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical 

conditions hand in their updated Action Plans. Kindly ask your 

doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to 

receive a coloured copy of the Action Plan for our health 

records. All students with a known medical condition must 

provide updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your 

ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: 

http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au    

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reason

Work on display in the office for this week 

2DF and 6R 



 

 

 

AGENDA 

Term 4 General Meeting 

Thursday 14 November 2019 at 7:30pm 

Staff Room, School Administration Building 

 

Term 3 General Meeting 

1. Welcome  

2. Principal’s Report (Megan Lockery) 

3. Presentation : The Year In Review (School Executive) 

4. P&C – 

a. Update on 2019  

b. Motion to increase Canteen Refurbishment Budget from $30,000 to $100,000 

c. Appointment of 2020 Auditor 

5. Sub-committee Updates 

6. Review of previous minutes & other business 

7. Updating of the membership register 

8. Meeting close 

Office 

Calendar 

Please check the school’s website calendar for all events taking place until the end of 2019. School 

holiday dates for 2020 can also be found under the ‘Events’ tab. 

Awards 

Awards will need to be placed in the ‘Awards Box’ by Thursday 28 November to be recognised in 2019. 

 

Tania Fogden 

School Administrative Officer  

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html
https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/events.html


 

 



 

 

Canteen 

WE NEED HELP NEXT FRIDAY!!  

Please text Cara on 0402057462 or email lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 

 

 Birthday Buckets will be capped for the last 3 weeks of school. Please get your orders in early, 

especially for those holiday birthdays! 

 

 Do you worry about how much your child drinks on these hot days? The Canteen has many 

options of tasty and cold drinks. 

Missing lunches 

Every week the Canteen makes about 30 “forgotten” lunches.  

If your child doesn’t have lunch or recess they will not go without. We never turn a child away.  

Please let your child know that if they’ve forgotten their lunch to let their teacher or playground 

supervisor know - the Canteen will happily provide a healthy and inexpensive lunch. 

 

To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 
  

14-Nov 15-Nov 

Jane Downey (K, 3) Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

HELP 9-12PM Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

Kellie O'Keeffe (5) Dan Oiu (5) 

  

Jen Jarick (2, 5) 

Hamish Boots 

18-Nov 19-Nov 20-Nov 21-Nov 22-Nov 

Catherine Yu (5) Nadine Nel (1, 4) Ashleigh Breen (2) Jane Downey (K, 3) Megan Ulrick (1, 3) 

Lesley Glass (4) Di Lucas (1, 3) 

Alex Galloway (11-

3pm) HELP 9-2PM HELP 9-12PM 

  

Jodi Norton (1, 5) 

Catherine Dickson (9-

12pm) HELP 9-12PM 

  

HELP 9-12PM 

HELP 9-12PM 

Click here to view the Term 4 roster:  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sarah Burnett   

Claudette Mann   

Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers  

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/18ma_oqnEgsv3gy73H4TqEDMUSxc_kqwRH70MF3j4WcA/edit#gid=168628504
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Dance – Extracurricular Troupes with REDed 

 

Expressions of Interest are being called for 

students who would like to audition for the 2020 

Lindfield PS Dance Show Troupes - Infants 

Show Troupe / Junior Show Troupe / Senior 

Show Troupe / Boys Hip Hop Crew (all 

competitive/performance focused). 

 

All students in Years 1-5 in 2019 are 

encouraged to audition regardless of whether or 

not they receive dance tuition as an 

extracurricular activity. 

 

Audition Dates:  

Week 8, Term 4 2019 - School Hall  

 

Year 3-4 Junior Show Troupe - Monday 2 December - 7:45-8:45am 

o open to students currently in Years 2-3 (2019)  

 

Year 3-6 Boys Hip Hop Crew - Monday 2 December – 1:15-2:00pm 

o open to students currently in Years 2-5 (2019)  

 

Year 5-6 Senior Show Troupe - Wednesday 4 December - 7:45-8:45am 

o open to students currently in Years 4-5 (2019)  

 

Year 2 Infants Show Troupe - Wednesday 4 December – 1:15-2:00pm 

o open to students currently in Year 1 (2019)  

 

Complete online audition registration here: https://forms.gle/pMANWGQQoucTgrbA9 

Contact: Ms Dale Pope - e: dale@reded.com.au  

https://forms.gle/pMANWGQQoucTgrbA9
mailto:dale@reded.com.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website. Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings! 

Kindy Orientation – Thank you to our VOLUNTEERS 

A huge thank you to our wonderful helpers how braved the delightful mayhem of Kindy Orientation last week 

and the week before. We managed to get over 60 children kitted out for next year. Well done! 

Girl’s Briefs (modesty pants)  

The boy-leg cotton/spandex briefs come in sizes 4-6, 8-10 and 12-14. 

Straps for our Library bags 

We sell grey straps to add to the Library bags. At $3.00 they are a bargain! 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

 

Week 5 

Wednesday 13 Nov Thursday 14 Nov 

Greti Lindsay 

Jason Zheng 

Katrina Tottenham 

Greti Lindsay 

Brenna Roumanos 

Nguyet Nguyen 

Week 6 

Wednesday 20 Nov Thursday 21 Nov 

Greti Lindsay 

Amanda Hawkins 

Sonja Wills 

Greti Lindsay 

Kristine Bennett 

Lucille Fogarty 

 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Swimming 

 

SIGN UP NOW FOR LINDFIELD LAPS! SUNDAY 24 NOVEMBER 

Join us for the Pool’s major fundraiser of the year. We need the whole school community involved – 

students, ex-students, parents, teachers and friends of LPS.  

How does it work? A team of swimmers complete as many laps of the pool as they can in 40 minutes. 

There is no minimum or maximum number of laps that each team member may swim.  

Who can be in my team? Anybody! A team has a maximum of 5 members and can be your friends, mum, 

dad, grandparents, aunt, uncle, siblings… 

Do I need to be a good swimmer? No! We’ve had young ones on noodles, fabulous grandparents and 

everyone in-between. It’s about having fun with friends and family and raising much needed funds for our 

school pool. 

HOW TO SIGN UP:   http://lpspandc.org.au/product/lindfield-laps/  

 

Join us for a morning of swimming, cheering and fun! 

SIBLING OR FRIEND STARTING SCHOOL 2019? 

We are now taking registrations for new students starting next year. They may join our January holiday 

program or lessons starting in Term 1. Please email swimming@lpspandc.org.au to register your interest. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES Term 4               

Friday 15 November Seahorses Club 4:45pm 

Friday 22 November Seahorses Club 4:45pm 

Sunday 24 November Lindfield Laps 8:00am-12:30pm 

Friday 29 November Grading for new students 3:00 pm 

Friday 29 November Seahorses Club 4:45pm 

Friday 6 December Grading for new students 3:00 pm 

Friday 6 December Seahorses Club 4:45pm 

Friday 13 December Grading for new students 3:00 pm 

Friday 13 December Seahorses Club 4:45pm – FUN DAY 

Saturday 14 December Last Day of LTS and Squads 

 

Stefanie Kazaglis 

Swimming Co-ordinator 

swimming@lpspandc.org.au

http://lpspandc.org.au/product/lindfield-laps/
mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Strings 

Mozart’s marvellous performance  

MOZART did a fantastic job last 

Thursday with their first performance. 

To think they only started learning 

their instruments this year! Big thanks 

to Mr Mansukhani and Miss Du Flou 

for preparing them for this occasion. 

We look forward to hearing them again 

at the Music Spectacular. 

2019 Music Spectacular  

It’s full steam ahead for the 2019 LPS Music Spectacular on 6pm Friday 29 November. You will have 

heard your children practising their parts at home. How exciting it will be for it all to come together at the 

Music Spectacular. Playing in an ensemble is such an enriching experience. We look forward to seeing all 

our Strings families at the event and to celebrate our children’s musical achievements this year.  

 

If there are still any parent volunteers able to help in the lead up to the event and/or day, please let us know. 

We are always grateful for the help.  

Christmas Mini-Concert  

Join us for a little Mingle and Jingle at the Strings Christmas Concert on 2:45pm-5:30pm Sunday 8 

December. The ensembles will be performing a mini Christmas concert. There will be our famous raffle and 

afternoon tea to follow.  

A good reminder on caring for your instrument (hired or not) 

With the advent of warmer weather and some recent incidents, please remember to loosen bows completely 

after use to avoid irreparable damage to the bow. Also, instruments should not be left in the car as the heat 

can damage the instrument. Please also remind your children to watch where they leave their instruments 

so people cannot trip or step on them.  

Upcoming Events 

TERM 4   

Week 7  LPS Music Spectacular (Friday 29 November) – all  

Week 8  Strings’ Christmas Concert (Sunday 8 December) 

Weeks 9 and 10  Auditions for 2020 (Mondays, during ensemble rehearsals) 

 

The Strings Committee    

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 



 

 

Band  

Re-registration for Band 2020 is due Friday 15 November 

To assist us with planning our 2020 numbers for tutors, instruments and Music Camp, we now require existing 

members to re-register via the following link: 2020-band-registration 

Sensational sounds at the Chatswood High School Spring Concert  

 

Concert Band represented LPS beautifully last Sunday performing alongside Chatswood High School’s 

Senior Concert Band and the Lane Cove Youth Orchestra. The finale performance showcased CB playing 

with the talented CHS Wind Orchestra conducted by Mr Gavin Staines OAM - an amazing experience for 

our Concert Band musicians. Thank you to Megan Lipworth for her hard work preparing CB for this day. 

The annual Music Spectacular is coming and we’ll need your help! 

Our showcase event will be held on Friday 29 November starting at 6.00pm in the Killara High School Hall. 

The Sign Up roster will be released this week - please sign up to help! 

Term 4 
 

Week 7 Music Spectacular - Killara High School Hall  Friday 29 November - all Bands  

Week 8 Diamond Awards Assembly - Tuesday 3 December  

 

Seiko and Mark Ruff Band Co-Convenors  band@lpspandc.org.au  

http://lpspandc.org.au/2020-band-registration/
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 



 

 

Chess 

 

The LPS Chess Club Senior Chess Championship was 

held over two weeks (first week all of Chess Club Years 3-

6, second week the leading players.)  

 

In the first week, five rounds were played with 80 members 

starting. In the second week, we continued the leading 34 

members for two more rounds to determine the winners. It 

was truly a sight to behold as the Library was filled with 

chess boards everywhere - on tables and on the floor. Our 

thanks to all the parents who came and helped, the 

Canteen for a lovely spread as always and an especial 

thanks to Sarah for calmly taking on the scoring duties (not 

an easy task when surrounded by very excited peeps!) 

 

After the seven rounds we had a clear winner and second 

place. The final results were: 

 

Champion - Deves (7 wins out of 7) 

Runner Up - Kiran (6 wins) 

3rd Place - Hari (5.5 wins) 

 

Year 6 (1st, 2nd, 3rd) - Boris, Daniel (5 wins), Emily (4.5 

wins) 

Year 5 - Hari, Wyatt (5.5 wins), Isaac (4.5 wins) 

Year 4 - Deves (7 wins), Kiran (6 wins), Wansi (5 wins) 

Year 3 - Hayson (5 wins), Max (3.5 wins)   

 

Deves was a clear and undisputed winner - defeating our three top ranked players Boris, Kiran and Hari on 

his way to being undefeated.  Well done Deves! The final round saw a reversal of a match from many 

moons ago - when an up and coming 

Year 4 lost his match against the 

incumbent Year 6. 

 

Special mention to our Juniors Theo 

and Rusi who took part in this 

tournament and placed quite highly. 

 

Lastly - a special thanks to all our 

Members from Mrs Chapman - for 

returning the Library to the best state 

ever. Well done! 

 

 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator  

chessclub@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org


 

 

2020 School Travel Applications Now Open 

 

To assist with any enquiries you may receive regarding student travel applications, we have provided 

some information below. 

 Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

 Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

       are continuing at the same school 

       are residing at the same address 

       have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

 Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their 

entitlement. If they do not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

 Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will 

receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 

 Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

 If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are 

updated and their current entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 

December 2019, the system will automatically cancel an entitlement/card and a new one will need to 

be issued. 

 Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will 

receive their card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 

 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


